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The Dodge County Land Resources and Parks Department will begin notifying Dodge County 
residents of the new POWTS (septic system) maintenance requirements starting in May.  
Recent changes to the state plumbing code (SPS 383) mandate that the County must compile a 
list of all septic and holding tanks located in the county and must send notices to the owners of 
these systems informing them of the new septic system maintenance regulations.   The new 
code provisions require that all septic systems, regardless of the age of the system, must be 
inspected and pumped by a licensed service provider at least once every three years for septic 
systems and as needed for holding tank systems.    
 
The monitoring of the septic and holding tank systems by the County is required by State law 
and is not optional.  Owners with a septic system will be assessed a county maintenance fee of 
$15.00 per maintenance cycle (once every three years for a typical septic system).  Owners with 
a holding tank will be assessed an annual county maintenance fee of $10.00.     The county 
maintenance fee is intended to cover most of the costs for the County to meet the new state 
requirement.   
 
The purpose of proper septic system maintenance is to protect the health and safety of State 
residents and to protect the ground and surface waters of the State.  Continued inspection and 
maintenance of a septic system is important to make sure that the wastewater or effluent from 
the septic system is being treated properly and to identify septic systems when they are not 
functioning correctly.  When a failing septic system contaminates surface or drinking water, it 
can affect many more people than just the owner of the septic system.   
 
Dodge County residents will be notified by mail by the Dodge County Land Resources and 
Parks Department when it is time to have their system maintenance completed.  Owners will be 
given 90-days from the date of the letter to have the required maintenance completed.  If you 
have any questions or comments regarding the new maintenance program requirements, 
please feel free to contact the Land Resources and Parks Department at (920) 386-3703 or 
send your comments or questions to 
 

landresources@co.dodge.wi.us/landresources  
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